Dear St. Thomas Aquinas Parishioners,

We finished with the work on the kindergarten and the roof of the parish school. All is done.

We received the boxes from the sea container last week. We distributed shoes and clothes at the church on Sunday the 7th of this month. All seven chapels were represented. There was a big crowd. Everyone was happy.

We started distributing school supplies to students at the time of enrollment and reenrollment because it's part of the school's internal regulations to know how many students are leaving or staying in school. They found backpacks, tennis shoes, notebooks, pencils, erasers, etc.

The kindergarten children of St Thomas were given shoes, small backpacks and clothes at the time of registration. The parents are very happy. They express their satisfaction and they thank you.

I have already sent the boxes for the Belle-Rivière clinic to Miss Fatale. Those for Visitation Hospital, I will send next week.

Thank you for all the items you sent to the parish house as well. I found the lancets for the Kroger device for diabetes control.

I want to let you know that after the parish feast in August, I will not be in Belle-Rivière anymore. I will have a new mission for another parish. I thank you from the bottom of my heart for eight years of frank collaboration with you. Thank you for all your support, it was really a pleasure to work with you. You are so generous to us. Thank you for your dedication to help the weak. May God bless you all and bless you a hundredfold. As you know, a blessing is never lost.

Thank you to each of you and your pastor. Know that without the support of people like you, parishes in Haiti cannot do much. People are too poor.

Thank you again, my friends, and greetings to you all. I apologize for this long letter.

Good night.

Union of prayers.
Pere Frednel Louis